

# **Bayside PAC**

## **Meeting Minutes**

**January 10, 2022**

### **Opening**

The regular meeting of the Bayside PAC was called to order at 7:00 PM, virtually via MS TEAMS.

### **Present**

Roll call was completed, present were Magda Kingsley, Derek Kingsley, Rae Dennett, Lillian Wilbur, Mike Peters, Alyson King, Shu Franey, Jenni Black, Amanda Beck, Alana Turner, Naomi Flur, Trina, Kim Graves, and Erika.

### **Approval of Minutes**

The minutes have been posted to the Bayside PAC Website. Magda motioned for approval, Alyson seconded, and the minutes were passed.

### **Grade 8 Farewell Discussion**

Due to those attending for the Grade 8 farewell only, a discussion was held prior to the regular meeting. It was agreed a plan should be made for both an indoor and outdoor event. Kim summarized Covid safety protocols would make holding a during school outdoor event the best option at present.

A discussion was held regarding past events. These have included a dance and games where kids voted on the theme. No ceremony was held, and the event was only for the kids. The mini gym and multipurpose room hosted games, and a dance would be held in the gym. Food, decorating, and game's committees were formed. Prior themes included Hollywood and Tropical, and décor has been saved under the stage.

In the coming weeks Mike will send out an all call via email to set a specific meeting to start planning.

### **Executive Reports**

Co-Chair Magda Kingsley: Things have been quiet so far, just watching the PAC president box and dealing with things as they come in. Noted that the gaming grant has been received. Mention was made about the PAC locker at the school and not being able to

currently accessible. Rae confirmed that if advanced notice is given to the school, PAC execs are welcome to come to the school if they need to do things.

Treasurer – Derek Kingsley: Provided monthly treasurer report. With the receipt of the gaming grant, funds have been moved back to the operating account that were lent to the gaming fund prior. Balance of the operating account stands at \$5,254.39, and the gaming account remains at \$8,840.47.

Secretary Lillian Wilbur – No update

Communications: Alyson King – No update

Co-PAC's – Nihdi was absent, and Shu will be attending upcoming meeting on Thursday.

Emergency Preparedness – No update.

### **Principle's Report:**

Rae was present and gave the report. School returned this date with the increased Covid protocols in place. Many things that were being required the school was already doing or had in place, such as using outside doors to access classrooms, staggered lunches, and good mask wearing practices. The Grade 8 students no longer will be using the lockers is the only significant change. Volleyball is happening although no spectators are allowed. Clubs continue to happen, library is happening, overall, it is not feeling like a difficult transition.

### **New Business**

**Teacher's Breakfast:** Mike will be doing then next teacher's breakfast on January 21<sup>st</sup>. Kim voiced the staff completely appreciate the breakfasts, and the PAC for putting them on.

**Emergency Preparedness:** Shu reported she has not done anything with the storage container due to the recent snow. Plan is to get on this when the weather improves. Some rations are expiring this year, and a small, concerted effort should get things organized and purged. A discussion was held on the emergency backpacks and their contents, and it was agreed they can be purged. Contact will be made shortly with Total Prepare to get a quote for new supplies. Shu will reach out if she needs more assistance.

**Fundraising:** Mike reported another Hoodie fundraiser will be held in the Spring. He is hoping to start right after spring break. Shu reports the next bottle drive will be held the Sunday after May long weekend.

**Snow on Wallace:** A discussion was held about the lack of snow clearing on Wallace between Hagan and Newton. Homeowners are responsible for the clearing, but due to the potential risk to students Mike agreed to reach out to a friend who work for Central Saanich public works about other options.

**Adjournment:** Magda motion for adjournment all seconded, and the meeting was adjourned at 7:53 PM. Next Meeting will be held February 7<sup>th</sup> at 7:00 PM virtually. Rae agreed to have the school set up the meeting link.